To Francesca
From Bernard Grimshaw, Fornham All Saints Parish Council.

Francesca

Thankyou for sparing time to discuss our village issues with Howard Quayle and myself on the 3rd of October. Our visit was very informative and provided us with a better understanding of how your department operates and your areas of responsibility.

We discussed a range of topics, some of which you may be able to help us with and I have provided a list below that we could perhaps work from.

Our main objectives are to gain some control of the speed and volume of traffic passing through the village. It is a rat run that has seen growth in volume well above the average reported in most parts of the borough. This has led to the creation of a corridor along the B1106 that divides the village and is difficult to cross, particularly for older people and school children as they are dropped off by the school bus. There is quite a poor accident record along this route and we need the help of the Highways Department to provide advice and assistance where possible to try and create a safe environment for those who live in the village. Speed is also of concern along the A1101 which will become an even greater issue should the Tut Hill route be closed to through traffic which is a distinct possibility. We also need to improve the village environment which is looking increasingly scruffy and neglected. We also need to bear in mind that we have not yet felt the impact of the Marham Park development, nor the development being planned for Great Barton and Thurston, all of which will add to traffic pressures.
We realise that we can’t turn back the clock but perhaps by the implementation of good practice we can calm the traffic and make drivers aware that they need to slow down for pedestrians and other road users so that we can have some small measure of control over deteriorating situation. We are seeing an explosion of growth in holiday lodges close to us which will inevitably lead to more cyclists. This road is not safe for cyclists. (three large sites within a mile or so from our location representing a few hundred lodges)
The following issues are our attempt to achieve the above and we would be grateful for any other recommendations that you can suggest.

Bollards and Sign Repairs and VAS Unit Posts
On the B1106 we have a number of narrowed traffic calming constructs with posts. Many of the posts are completely broken and look unsightly. We plan to clean them but need your assistance to either remove them or replace them. Two years ago, after an on-site review with Charlie Mitson and Cllr Beccy Hopfensperger, we were told that new posts had arrived at the depot and were ready for installation, but this never took place.
A number of our standard traffic signs are also corroding badly and we are carrying out an audit to make recommendations to you. Included in this will be suggested signs for removal, as there are far too many and we want to focus drivers’ attention on the important ones which we will maintain in a clean condition.

You offered to meet with us to take a closer look at this and some of the other issues below which can be assessed once we have completed the survey.
In order to reinforce the slow down message we also want to erect a small number of extra VAS unit posts (3 I think) so that we can use our two VAS units in tandem. We would like your advice regarding how this should be done and any associated costs.

Drain Cleaning
We discussed the cleaning schedule of the drains. This a particularly important at the bottom of Tut Hill where we were told that they are on a 13-week cycle. These slot drains are a real pain. They block easy and, in the past, they have not been cleaned with any regularity. I noticed recently the Drain Cleaning vehicle doing the circuit, but they did not do the slot drains. It may just be that it is someone else’s responsibility, but we need to monitor this. You might be interested to learn that this issue was first raised around four years ago and has never been resolved.
HGV Vehicles using the B1106

Our concern here is with the large number of vehicles ignoring the weight limit signs. When you come to see us, we can discuss the possibility or more pronounced signs in the hope that this will reduce the numbers. Otherwise we will need to set up more formal monitoring ourselves for repeat offenders and see what can be done to prevent the same businesses from ignoring the rules.
River Lark Boundary Sign
As part of attempt to reduce traffic speeds we plan to have a village gateway on the parish boundary where it crosses the River Lark. This boundary has recently changed. Also, earlier this year a large tree fell on the existing sign so this needs replacing.

When you come to see us, we would like to discuss this with you further. We need to know our options for the Gateway location as it would not be appropriate to fit it onto the bridge. 

As traffic crosses the Bridge it speeds up and our aim is to amplify the slow down message to drivers that they are entering an area with vulnerable pedestrians.

Just for your information we have discussed this with Steve Merry as part of the advice that he has given and he was generally supportive of the concept.

This brings us to the next section

Road Lining
Its my understanding that in addition to village gateways, it is important to reinforce the slow down message by the use of road markings. We would like to discuss this with you further to see what would be possible. Also, some of the existing white lines may need attention, we can take a look at this when you meet with us.
Pedestrian Safety

I explained when we met that we are going through a process that will hopefully lead to the installation of one or two pedestrian crossings in the village. The Gateway above is part of a plan to make it safer to cross the road for pedestrians living close to this location in order to access the footpath into the village. We also have a particular issue where the B1106 crosses the A1101. The corner and footpath down to the Community Centre are overgrown. The path is too narrow for a family with children to use safely and traffic is a real hazard. Should Tut Hill close the situation will worsen considerably increasing weekday traffic from 10000 to 17000 per day approx..
We need the pavement returning to a width that gives us as much space as we can. Similarly, at the corner near the roundabout the proximity of HGVs to pedestrians is quite scary as we hope to demonstrate when you visit. A small housing development (three units) is now taking place adjacent to the roundabout, which may provide an opportunity to make useful improvement at this point.
Any help or advice to improve this would be greatly appreciated.

Environmental Issues.

We have a number of volunteers who have offered to help with cleaning up the village. We are waiting for advice about how this can be carried out in safety.
Tut Hill
You are no doubt aware that a new relief road through Marham Park is due to open on 24 October. There are plans (by St Edmundsbury Borough Council) in place to consult on the future of Tut Hill which is the road that suffers most from speed and volume issues. There will be a period of assessment after the opening of the new road and a decision will be made about Tut Hill’s future in the early part of 2019 hopefully. Some of our plans are on hold here until we know which option will prevail. After which time we will need to review our action plan.
I think that these are the main issues Francesca so perhaps you could suggest some dates when it would be convenient to meet with us and we can show you around. Our issues are much worse at peak times, day and evening so it may be better for you to come at about that time.
I look forward to hearing from you

Best regards

Bernard Grimshaw

Fornham All Saints Parish Council
